Low Vision Services for Children and Young People

Guidance for Low Vision Committees – produced December 2004 to compliment the standards outlined in the LV Report – recommendations on future service delivery

Each LVSC will recognise that the needs of children and young people differ substantially from those of adults. In order to meet the needs of this special group it would be advisable to 

· Ensure that there is adequate representation on the LVSC of people and professionals representing the particular needs of children. This would include : -

· Parents 

It is important to recognise that attendance at LVSC meetings may be difficult. In addition it may be difficult for one or two parents to adequately represent the broad needs of children locally. The LVSC might consider setting up a group of parents to discuss matters relating to the LV care of their children. Where this is not possible it might be useful to link into existing groups/ meetings.

· Children and young adults

As with parents the creation of a user group to feed into the LVSC and tackle issued raised locally may well be the most useful way to involve children and young adults. LVSCs should investigate any local groups already established and where possible seek the expertise of local professionals who work specifically with young people.

· Paediatric Ophthalmologists

· Orthoptists

Clearly those orthoptists involved in lv service supply should attend the LVSC. However it important to recognise that many areas do not have orthoptists involved in service provision and yet these professionals have knowledge of aspects of children’s eye care and should be represented on the Committee

· Visiting teachers – including those working with children with multiple and learning disabilities

 Without the involvement of representatives from the LEA it is impossible to fully understand and meet the low vision needs of the child. However it is important for the LVSC to seek to include those professionals working with children who have complex needs.

· Community Paediatrician 

While it may not be possible to attract such a professional on a regular basis the LVSC might seek to invite them to address particular issues. It is important that they receive regular updates about the work of the LVSC.

· User groups and peer support groups

· SS team representatives 

In particular those professionals who work specifically with children and young people should be represented on the LVSC. This may include members of a sensory team, a 'children with disabilities' team or a rehabilitation/ social worker based in an educational setting.

· Consider the establishment of a separate sub-group or working party to consider children’s lv services. 

It has been recognised that the work of the LVSCs is complex and requires commitment from a variety of professionals and agencies. A separate group can ensure that the needs of children are specifically identified and can affect change in service provision locally. The value of such a group should not be under-estimated – in particular the positive degree to which establishing exemplar services in children’s eye care can reflect on adult service provision should be noted.

